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STANDARDS BULLETIN 2015-04  
 

Reaffirmation of Second Edition CAN/ULC-S703-09 

STANDARD FOR CELLULOSE FIBRE INSULATION (CFI) FOR BUILDINGS 

 

ULC Standards is pleased to announce the publication of the Reaffirmation of the Second Edition of 

CAN/ULC-S703, Standard for Cellulose Fibre Insulation (CFI) for Buildings. This National Standard of 

Canada was approved by the ULC Standards Committee on Thermal Insulation Materials and Systems, 

and is published under the date of April 2015. 

 
This Standard specifies requirements for treated wood-based cellulose fibre intended for use as thermal 
insulation (Cellulose Fibre Insulation, CFI) in new and existing buildings within the temperature range of  
-60 °C to 90 °C. 
 
This Standard describes general requirements for the material and additional requirements specific to the 
types of CFI. 
 
The methods used in this Standard to measure and describe the properties of materials, products or 
assemblies in response to heat and flame under controlled laboratory conditions do not describe or 
appraise the fire hazard or fire risk of materials and products under actual fire conditions. Results of these 
tests are meant to be used as elements in a fire risk assessment that takes into account all of the factors 
that are pertinent to an assessment of the fire hazard of a particular end use. 
 
The Second Edition, published in 2009, has been reaffirmed in 2015. The only addition to the text 
provides safety and warning markings in both English and French. 
 
CAN/ULC-S703 is currently referenced in the National Building Code of Canada and many other Codes 
and Regulations.   

This Reaffirmed Second Edition Standard can be ordered for $228.00 (hard copy) or $190.00 (PDF) 
through our website at www.ulc.ca by selecting ULC Standards. Once at the ULC Standards page, select 
Sales of ULC Standards Materials. 

Should you require additional information, please contact John Wade at (613) 368-4426 or by email at 
address: John.Wade@ul.com 

 

Yours truly, 

ULC Standards 

 

 
G. Rae Dulmage 

Director, Standards Department 
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